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06-18-05: Green Ridge State Forest (North), MD: This was a scheduled Sierra Club outing. I was joined by Mary, Keith, Don, Eliana, Ping, Renate, Keith, Debra, Carol, Jim, Andy, Laura, Mike, Adrienne, Ann and Heidi. We had quite the turnout and the weather was primo for a June Day in MD. The skies were mostly sunny with a few puffy clouds. The highest temperature was perhaps 78 degrees.
We assembled at the trailhead and began walking into the woods about 10:30. I was hoping this would be a flower hike but even though we did see some of those the highlights of the day were the butterflies. At the onset we passed a very fragrant bush covered with orange Great Spangled Fritillaries.

As we walked along Fifteen Mile Creek we passed hundreds of bloomed-out Lousewort or Wood Betony. These plants have fern-like leaves and clusters of snap dragon type flowers on a single stalk. They had already gone to seed. We’ll have to come out here 3-4 weeks earlier next year. I’ve yet to see a prime specimen of this flower up close.

As we stopped for a break at Fifteen Mile Creek Rd we were greeted by about 20 Red Spotted Purples frolicking on the road. They were quite tame and not in any particular hurry to lead. We followed the remnants of Pine Lick and then climbed over a low ridge to visit the Twin Oak Schoolhouse which dates back to the 1800s. Since that was the exact mid-point of the hike we all decided it would be a good spot for lunch. We sat in the shade and studied the hills of PA as we ate.
The return portion of the hike was pretty fast. We descended and ascended a few more short hills, with views of the surrounding ridges, before circling back to Pine Lick. We stopped at a shelter for a brief respite and then retraced our earlier steeps back to the cars. We were finished hiking by 2:30. On the way out we stopped at the Visitor Center and then all went our different ways as we proceeded home.

